

14 December 2009

Viv Griga

By email: viv@urbanleaders.org

Dear Viv

Re: COPYRIGHT

We agree that if the Memorandum of Understandings reserves copyright to Urban Leadership Foundation, your organisation clearly owns copyright and the materials under New Zealand's copyright laws. Historically, if copyright is to be retained in the United States as well, the copyright sign should appear on the materials (i.e. © Urban Leadership Foundation 2009). think that is still the case in the United States but that is something you can easily check with your contacts there.

It is difficult to comment on the MATUL without seeing its common understandings. Normally in a situation of this kind any not negotiable issues are recorded in a main agreement. The agreement might refer to other rules about more procedural issues. Normally it would take the agreement of all parties (or at least a majority) to change the main agreement, but it would be considerably easier to change the rules. For example the main agreement might appoint some kind of procedural committee that would probably have the power to change the rules without having to go back and obtain the approval of fifteen parties.

The American approach does not always help in this context, as Americans are used to a far more prescriptive system.

I am not sure that I have really answered your question, but please let me know if you need me to clarify my comments.

Yours faithfully GAZE BURT

L R ALLEN Partner

Email: les.allen@gazeburt.co.nz

Seasons Greetings The Partners and Staff of Gaze Burt wish you joy and peace this Christmas season.

Our offices will be closed for the Christmas holidays from 5pm Wednesday 23rd December. and will reopen for business on Monday 11th January.

The information contained in this facsimile message is legally privileged and confidential. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient you are hereby notified that any use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this message is prohibited. If you have received this message in error please notify us immediately and return the original message to us. Thank you.

45037.1.02:dm:s1

One Nelson Street

PO Box 91-345, Victoria Street West, Auckland 1142 Email: law@gazeburt.co.nz Website: www.gazeburt.co.nz

Telephone: 09 303 3764

Facsimile: 09 309 3114

Les Allen, B.Com., LL.B., M.Tas.S., Not. Pub. David Asbury, LL.B., B.D. Andrew Clemow, B.A., LL.B.

Ross Dillon, LL.B. (Hons), M.Com.Law (Hons)

Michael Hockly, LL.B., Not. Pub.

David Munn, LLB.

Vincent Naidu, B.A. (Psych), LL.B., M.A. (Hons)

Michael Bright, LL.B., B.Com Rodney Deeble, B.A., LL.B.

Pamela Wong, LLB., BSC

Neil Evans, LLB., M.Com.Law (Hons)

Bruce Westbrooke LL.B.

A member of the Southern Cross Legal Alliance with associated legal firms throughout Australia and New Zealand.